

12/10/2022

Chair:	John Hartley (for Nick Kocharhook)	Minutes:	Eilidh Murray (for Chris Kenyon)
--------	------------------------------------	----------	----------------------------------

Attendees:	John Ackers, Amir Shamsuddin, Sue Marris, Adrian Williams, Graham Parks, Tom Bogdanowicz, Jesse Handler. Observers: Harriet McSurdy, Reid Bobrownicki, Thayer Preston
Apologies:	Steve Knattress, Nick Kocharhook, Oli Lord, Keith Macfarlane

Item	Topic / Action	Action:
1	Minutes of last meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Approved by all present 	
2	Minutes of last meeting - actions arising <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Local plan response <ul style="list-style-type: none"> JA still working on our comments on the local plan; JA to send details of LBI contact to AS Update from LCC flyering <ul style="list-style-type: none"> JAH reported that as a result of flyering at key points during recent strike, between 12 – 15 new members were signed up which is a good result Family ride update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> JAH reported that there was a good turnout of adults but just 2 children; marshals from Hackney, Haringey, Camden and JoyRiders. Bikers' breakfast <ul style="list-style-type: none"> agreed to postpone till spring 2023 and hold in a park at the weekend. To be put on agenda in January 2023 Make the Lane update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> video of event ready for publication; will be tweeted from CI and uploaded to CI webpage. TB reminded the meeting that the Old Street>Holborn route is part of TfL's Strategic Cycle Network. EM to invite key actors to a meeting. Google maps update Cloudesley Place <ul style="list-style-type: none"> NK/GP/OL to discuss at next meeting with LBI Slack channel update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> hold for next meeting Hybrid meetings feedback <ul style="list-style-type: none"> EM reported that the facilities team at the Town Hall had said this wasn't possible. JA to investigate. Meeting with Rowena Champion <ul style="list-style-type: none"> EM reported that a date had been agreed for a joint meeting with Islington Living Streets 	<p>JA</p> <p>JAH</p> <p>EM</p> <p>EM</p> <p>NK/GP/OL</p> <p>NK</p> <p>JA</p> <p>EM</p>
3	Mildmay liveable neighbourhood update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> no-one present had attended their second meeting; feedback received after the CI meeting was that the engagement was in 2 parts: a council presentation followed by Q&A, then small groups discussing issues round maps of the area – similar to Commonplace. This mapping activity was useful in that everyone seemed to really engage with the 	

	process, actually raising issues of congestion, etc.	
4	<p>Cycle Buddies</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - SM reported that there had been 3 experienced riders signing up and 1 new rider. - TB said that the LCC app for Cycle Buddies should be rolled out in 2023 - TB said that LBI were keen to promote their bikeability training; EM to include in @news email with a request to forward to schools 	EM
5	<p>Quick wins and cycle parking reporting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - agreed that the quick wins list should be circulated and updated ready for the next meeting with officers so that we had a validated prioritised list. 	NK/GP/OL

6	<p>Dockless Bike Hire</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - JA reported on the recent meeting organised by LBI with 3 operators. Bike hire growing but pavement parking an issue. Each borough handles this differently and investment by operators in on-street parking depends on length of contract with the individual borough. JA to find out actual distance people are prepared to walk to hire a bike; 300m ? JA will continue to attend these meetings and report back. 	JA
7	<p>Council liaison</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - GP reported that David Shannon presented at the recent meeting, covering bikeability and bike hangars. 91% of hangars are either occupied or out to offer. LBI plan to implement 100 more, date unspecified. A new automated IT system is being implemented. GP to send EM further details to update our Ask on cycle hangars - GP to send TB plans for Drayton Park/Holloway Road now that TfL have announced that this is one of the junctions they will be improving. - TB to write to Rowena Champion, on behalf of CI, to ask about proposed plans for C50 at Finsbury Park and lack of safe cycling lanes 	GP GP TB
8	<p>AGM and campaigners' conference 15 October @ Coin St</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - EM reminded the meeting about this event where there will be some key speakers and campaigners' workshops. JAH, JA and EM attending 	
9	<p>Socials</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - JAH said that there would be no more evening rides in 2022 - JAH was happy to organise another family ride for Halloween 	JAH
10	<p>Minutes anonymity</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - it was agreed that full names should be listed at the top of each set of minutes, with initials for people with actions. Minutes should be uploaded to CI website 	

	although the LCC doesn't mandate this.	
11	<p>AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - JAH proposed that CI joins forces with sister groups in Hackney, Haringey and Camden to share rides; this will increase the size of rides but also give us a wider variety of routes. - The LCC is moving from its current office in Wapping; if anyone would like to give a home to various bike-related items, please contact stewart.dring@lcc.org.uk - Adrian was thanked for his regular Dr Bike events also at the 'meet and play' street on 16 October and Apple day at Gillespie park on 23 October. 	JAH/EM
12	<p>Date/Venue of next meeting:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Wednesday 9 November at 1930 ● Town Hall Room tbc (new room booking system ongoing) ● Minutes Steve, Chair Chris 	ALL

